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Date: December 13, 2024 

Dear Parents,  
 
As we wrap up Term 1 of the academic year 2024-25, we wish to express our heartfelt gratitude for your 
invaluable partnership and support. Together, we have successfully navigated this term, fostering a 
nurturing and enriching environment for our students. 
 
We are pleased to report that the winter assessments and scheduled events were executed seamlessly, 
prioritizing the best interests of our students. The final week of this term was particularly vibrant, featuring 
our Primary Sports Days, the International Day celebration, and the delightful Winter Fest for our 
Foundation Stage students. 
 
Please be informed that the Parent-Teacher Meeting (PTM) concerning the winter assessments, and the 
NGRT Form B tests is scheduled for January 2025, as we kick off Term 2. We encourage you to keep an 
eye out for further details soon! 

 
In our ongoing commitment to enhance literacy initiatives, we are excited to announce the relaunch of our 
school-wide Reading Literacy programme, now titled "Literacy Lighthouse." This innovative initiative, 
supported by a dedicated committee from each phase, aims to promote reading as an essential skill across 
all subjects and daily activities. We strongly encourage you to provide your child with books that ignite 
their imagination and foster a love for reading, cultivating habits that will last a lifetime. Having a book or 
two readily available can significantly nurture this invaluable habit from an early age. 
 
Child protection and safeguarding remain paramount within our community, and we are dedicated to 
ensuring that our students receive exceptional care and attention regarding these matters. We would like 
to take this opportunity to reiterate the names of key individuals responsible for Child Protection and 
Safeguarding: 

 
Designated Safeguarding Officer (DSO): 
Ms. Dhanya Augustus dhanya.augustus@arabunityschool.ae 
 
Deputy Designated Safeguarding Officer (DDSO): 
Ms. Pooja Harikumar pooja.harikumar@auschool.ae 
 
As the festive season approaches, we extend our warmest Season's Greetings to all families, wishing you 
a joyful and prosperous New Year 2025. Whether you are traveling or celebrating locally, may your time 
with friends and family be safe and fulfilling, filled with moments of joy and rejuvenation. Please remember 
that the school will reopen for Term 2 on Monday, January 6, 2025, as we embrace new hopes and 
aspirations for the upcoming term. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Susan Rubin Varghese 
Deputy Principal  
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